Dear Editor,
I would like to thank you and the reviewers for the feed-back and valuable comments. Authors have read the comments carefully and performed the needed changes in the text. The deleted words or sentences were marked with strikethroughs while the added or new changes were written in red and underlined.

The language of the manuscript was revised. The references were revised again. Some references were deleted and the others were reordered in the text.

Moreover, the Figure no. 2 was modified according to the comment of the reviewer no.2.

Unfortunately, the slide of the pathology is not available to get photo for publication.

Thank you for your kind care and collaboration.

Best regards

Walid Abu Arab, Dr.

Prof. Cardiothoracic Surgery

University of Alexandria 

